
 

 

Memo 

 To: Mayor Letham and Members of Council 

From: Councillor Gord Miller 

Date: May 16, 2017 

Subject: Waste Collection – Rosedale Parkette 

 

Background 

As Council knows the residents of Rosedale have invested many volunteer hours to 
improve the park in their community. The park is located in an area that falls within  
By-Law 2016-144 section 3.01(iv) that states: 

”Despite any other provision of this By-law, curbside collection services shall not be 
provided, except by agreement to any land or building owned or leased by the Crown in 
Canada, the crown in right of Ontario, a university, a college, a hospital, or to any 
property for which no taxes are paid and for which no grants in lieu are received or any 
vacant or for any unoccupied structure. 

This results in no garbage collection at this location. The volunteers consulted with staff 
as to the proper receptacles and would appreciate their efforts to improve the area to 
include garbage pick-up. 

If an exemption is approved by Council, staff would have to negotiate with Miller Waste 
for any contract and price revision that would be included and paid through the 
operating budget. 

Recommendation To Council 

RESOLVED THAT the memo from Councillor Miller regarding Waste Collection – 
Rosedale Parkette, be received; 

THAT the matter of waste collection from the Rosedale Parkette be referred to staff for 
a report back for the June 27th meeting. 


